OlyWest conflict probe launched

Engineering firm wore two hats
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By Bartley Kives

MANITOBA'S engineering association has launched a conflict-of-interest investigation into the firm that conducted the environmental assessment for the proposed OlyWest hog plant, potentially delaying provincial hearings slated for next year.

After reviewing a request from a group of St. Boniface businesses opposed to the OlyWest hog-processing facility, the Association of Professional Engineers and Geophysicists of Manitoba plans to investigate engineering firm Earth Tech, which both designed the plant and prepared an environmental assessment for the provincial Clean Environment Commission.

In October, the APEGM notified hog-plant opponents it plans to proceed with a full investigation into Earth Tech, which could take months.

With Clean Environment Commission hearings into OlyWest slated to begin as soon as February, the OlyOpp Group of St. Boniface businesses opposed to the plant has asked CEC chairman Terry Sargeant to delay hearings until the engineering association completes its own investigation.

"You shouldn't be the one to provide an assessment on your own work," said OlyOpp chairman Craig Sangster, noting conflict-of-interest rules once forced the designers of a Main Street bridge to get another firm to conduct its environmental assessment.

If the APEGM decides a new environmental assessment must be made, the Clean Environment Commission hearings will be a waste of time, Sangster said.

"There's too much at stake here for this to be taken lightly," he said.

Earth Tech, however, considers the OlyOpp allegations a nuisance, program director Myron Paryniuk said Thursday.

OlyWest is not the first project Earth Tech has both designed and assessed -- the firm drew up the plans for Simplot Foods in Portage la Prairie and also conducted the environmental assessment for the plant, Paryniuk said.

"To us, this isn't serious," he said, noting the APEGM is required to investigate any and all complaints about its members, regardless of whether the concerns are legitimate.

But the Clean Environment Commission is taking the APEGM investigation seriously, chairman Terry Sargeant said.

He may invite all parties -- OlyWest, Earth Tech and OlyOpp -- to present arguments why the CEC hearing process should or should not be delayed.

"I'm not sure where this will go just yet," Sargeant said. "I'm going to wait until I hear from everyone."

OlyWest spokesman Guy Baudry could not be reached for comment.
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